Prairie Home R-V School District

301 HWY DR

Prairie Home, MO 65068

Fax: 660-841-5513

Scott Gemes Superintendent 660-841-5296

Mark Shore Principal 660-841-5296

November 20, 2020

Dear Prairie Home Family,

As we prepare to move forward with in-seat learning & indoor athletic events, concerts and other student activities I wanted to take a moment to let you know of some changes our District is implementing in response to the pandemic. We want to be proactive in our approach to protect the ability for student continuity of in-seat learning. To provide for greater social distancing at basketball games, we will allow each athlete 4 tickets for entry. (For away contests, we will follow the guidance from the host school and will share any ticket or masking requirements they have the week of the contest.) We will be providing a total of 75 tickets for visiting schools to attend our games. Our first home game at Prairie Home is January 19th, so this information could change due to local, state, or national health guidelines. We will update with any changes to the limit as we review it.

Attendees at concerts and spectators to athletic/activity events will be required to properly wear a face covering as you enter the building and as you move around in the building. The face coverings may be removed when you are seated in the bleachers with your family pods. Concerts and basketball games will be streamed through Facebook Live on Prairie Home School District Facebook page. We are finalizing those details and will share the link through our school website and Facebook page as well to give you access to these events virtually.

With Christmas concerts quickly approaching we are working on the best possible plan for this event. We are working on the attendance information and hopefully be able to share that information shortly. We are looking at multiple options to create the best solution for our students, parents, and community.

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation with these new requirements and your assistance in our efforts to help prevent the spread of illness in order to ensure our students maintain access to inseat learning.

If you have additional questions, please do not hesitate to talk to your building administrator or contact me.

Sincerely,

Scott Gemes, Superintendent